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Ms Dorothy Lucardie
2010, our 50th year, has been invigorating for Adult Learning Australia. We commenced the year with a new Chief Executive Officer Sally Thompson who has proven her enthusiasm and dedication through her work with members, key stakeholders and the Board. Sally has been able to address the strategic goals for 2010 and we look forward to her contribution to the organization and the field during 2011.

In February the ALA Board met for two days to establish the strategic goals for 2010. We focused on the immediate twelve months as this has been a watershed year for the organization; where we needed to address the challenges of a changing external environment and the needs of our broad membership.

The Board has continued to monitor our progress against these goals and has made use of Elluminate as an online meeting place on a regular basis. This has reduced costs for the organization as well as giving the Board and members an opportunity to interact on the development of the ALA policy platform.

Board members have made a wide range of contributions over 2010 and we acknowledge the work of Allan Arnott, Barry Golding, Ros Currie, George Papallo, Mark Brophy and Greg Peart in their capacity as Board Members. We thank Sue Ross for her work as a co-opted Board member, Vice President and Chair of the 50th Anniversary Conference organizing committee. This Conference is not only a key milestone for the organization but also an opportunity to bring members together in order to re establish networks and connections.

We would like to express our appreciation for the contributions made by Deirdre Baker over the past 8 years as a Board member. Whilst Deirdre did not seek re election to the Board of ALA she will be continuing her work in adult education with a specific focus on Adult Literacy.

In 2011 the Board is welcoming two new members Helen Schwenke and Debra Pinkerton and the re-election of Mark Brophy for three year terms.

We look forward to working with members and our stakeholders to continue to build Adult Learning Australia as an organization that provides leadership for adult education in Australia and that provides support to our members working in and for the field.

Dorothy Lucardie

President

Adult Learning Australia.
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